
 
 

SUMMARY 
of the Opinion “A Global Partnership for Poverty Eradication and Sustainable 

Development after 2015” – COM(2015) 44 
 
 

 
The Chamber of Deputies notes that the main target of this Communication is to set up the 
general principles and the key components of a new global partnership for poverty eradication 
and sustainable development, so that to respond in a transformative manner to the challenges 
of the post-2015 agenda. 
 
The Chamber of Deputies joins the point of view of the Ministry of Foreign Affairs regarding 
the position of Romania, namely: 

- The Sustainable Development Goals (SDG) set up ambitious targets for the future, 
observing the three dimensions of the sustainable development: social, economic and 
environmental. In addition, equally important are the internal and international peace 
and security, the observance of human rights, the good governance, democracy and the 
rule of law; 

- The Chamber of Deputies supports the universal character of the agenda. The post-
2015 development agenda will concern all the states of the world, irrespective of their 
development level, what will involve an engagement of all the states in order to 
support it; 

- The involvement of the environment ministers is very important to promote the post-
2015 development agenda, where the environment should be fully integrated. In this 
respect, the Chamber of Deputies considers that the environment elements included in 
the proposal on the Sustainable Development Goals should be preserved and 
strengthened, one of the main elements being the Sustainable Consumption and 
Production (SCP). 

 
The Chamber of Deputies also underlines: 

 
- the importance of the implementation means, in the context of the post-2015 

development agenda, which refers both to financial aspects and to the creation of a 
proper environment for the development of economy, trade, the transfer of technology, 
the development of capacities; 

- the importance of the results of the negotiations which are currently taking place, in 
order to conclude a new global agreement in the field of climate changes, which is 
going to be adopted in Paris, in December 2015, for the success of the future agenda; 

- the necessity to use the already existing instruments as the Ten Year Framework of 
Programmes on Sustainable Consumption and Production which represents the most 
important consolidation process of capacities in the international cooperation in this 
field. 

  
 
 

 


